
Commission scolaire English-Montréal

English Montreal School Board

6000 Fielding
Montreal, Qc. H3X IT4

July 10, 2019

Dear Consulting Partners:

At the Special Board meeting held on June 26, 2019 the Council of Commissioners approved a Major

School Change Consultation (Resolution # 19-06-26-6) to evaluate how best to organize and

consolidate its school populations and buildings in the north east end of the EMSB territory.

The following are the schools identified in the scenarios:

All documentation for consultation purposes is available through the English Montreal School Board's

website: https://www.emsb.qc.ca/emsb/about/documents/consultation

Please note that the proposed scenarios regarding General Vanier School and John Paul 1 High School

were adopted BEFORE the CAQ. Government announced publicly, on June 27, 2019, the adoption of

two decrees the day before, transferring the buildings of General Vanier School and John Paul 1 High

School to the Commission scolaire de la Pointe-de-1'Tle. As such, the documentation for the Major

School Change Consultation was amended to indicate which scenarios are no longer applicable in

light of the said decrees. However, the other scenarios still remain for the purpose of consultation.

The Board welcomes any comments and recommendations regarding the scenarios outlined in the

Major School Change documentation during this consultation process. If you would like to submit any

comments or recommendations, please forward your brief on this subject via email to

longrangeplanning@emsb.qc.ca by no later than Monday, December 16, 2019 at noon.

Following the receipt of the briefs, the Council of Commissioners will hold hearings in the evenings of

January 8 and 9, 2020 at the English Montreal School Board, 6000 Fielding. The hearings will give all
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Saint-Léonard Elementary Schools
• Dante
• General Vanier
• Honoré-Mercier
• Pierre de Coubertin

Saint-LéonardSecondarySchools
• John Paul 1
• Laurier Macdonald hligh School

Montréal-NordElementary School
• Gerald McShane

Montréal-NordSecondary School
• Lester B. Pearson High School

Saint-Michel and Montréal-Nord Elementary

Schools
• Our Lady ofPompei
• St. Dorothy



consultative partners an opportunity to present their comments and recommendations regarding the

proposed scenarios.

The Council of Commissioners will hold a Special Board meeting on January 15, 2020 (but no later

than January 30,2020) to make a decision on this subject.

We know that this consultation process might be challenging for your community. Please be assured

that the Board's Administration is available throughout the entire consultation process to answer

your questions. Send your questions to longrangeplanning@emsb.ac.ca and it will be directed to the

appropriate person for reply.

Your feedback is very important to us and we thank you for your collaboration.

Yours truly,

^u.u^Ê—
A.M. Matheson

DirectorGeneral

AMM/fc

encl.:

c.c.:
Me B. Duhême,Assistant Director General Administration

Ms. Evelyne Alfonsi, Assistant Director General Education

Mr. John Pevec, Regional Director East

Ms. Pela Nickoletopoulos, Regional Director West

Me N. Lauzière,Secretary General

Ms. B. Sellato, Communications Consultant

Mr. F. Crocco, Planning Analyst
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